Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

DA 09-141
January 23, 2009

Mr. Anderson Dias

President, PhoneBrasil International, Inc.
3403 NW 82" Avenue, Suite 104

Doral, FL. 33122

Re: NOTICE OF DISMISSAL
File No. ITC-214-20070730-00307
PhoneBrasil International, Inc.

Dear Mr. Dias:

On October 8, 2008, we requested by official correspondence, also forwarded to you by
e-mail, information about the status of your application referenced above.! You were advised
that the Commission’s rules provide that failure to respond to information requests would subject
the application to dismissal without prejudice. We are hereby dismissing your application in
view of your failure to respond as of this date.

© On August 24, 2007, the Commission notified you that the PhoneBrasil International, Inc.
application was removed from streamlined processing pending Executive Branch review” and
that the Executive Branch would contact you for additional information.® On July 23, 2008, the
Commission requested PhoneBrasil notify the Commission the status of Executive Branch
review of its application and confirm whether the applicant continues to seek Commission action
on the application.* On July 23, 2008, the Commission received a response stating that
PhoneBrasil wished to seek Commission action on the application and the applicant would
contact the Executive Branch agencies.” Our October 8, 2008 correspondence requested the
applicant notify the Commission no later than October 22, 2008 the status of their application in
the Executive Branch review and, in particular, confirmation that the applicant has made contact
with the Executive Branch and the date of that contact.® The Executive Branch agencies, with
whom we coordinate, have confirmed that they have not been contacted by PhoneBrasil. To
date, you have failed to respond to the Commission’s October 8, 2008 correspondence.

! Letter from James L. Ball, Chief, Policy Division, International Bureau, FCC, to Mr. Anderson Dias, PhoneBrasil
International, Inc. (October 8, 2008). (“October 8, 2008 Letter™).

% See 47 C.F.R. § 63.12(c)(3).

3 E-mail from Mikelle Morra, Industry Analyst, Policy Division, International Bureau, FCC to Mr. Anderson Dias,
PhoneBrasil International, Inc. and Mr. Alonzo Beyene, Regnum Group. (August 24, 2007)

* Letter from James L. Ball, Chief, Policy Division, International Bureau, FCC, to Mr. Anderson Dias, PhoneBrasil
International, Inc. (July 23, 2008).

® E-mail from Alonzo Beyene, Regulatory Analyst, Regulatory Back Office, Inc. to JoAnn Sutton, Assistant
Division Chief, Policy Division, International Bureau, FCC. (July 23, 2008).

¢ See October 8, 2008 Letter q 3.
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Accordingly, pursuant to sections 1.748(a) and 63.51(b) of the Commission’s rules, 47
CFR 63.51(b) and 47 CFR 1.748(a), application File No. ITC-214-20070730-00307 is hereby
dismissed without prejudice to re-filing the application in accordance with the Commission’s
rules.

Sincerely,

Chomes S &ad

~

Jdmes L. Ball
hief, Policy Division
International Bureau

ce: Mr. Alonzo Beyene
Regulatory Back Office, Inc.
7999 N.W. 53" Street
Miami, FL 33166



